MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, November 11, 2008        Burlington

ATTENDING:   Guy Teschmacher, AIA, President; John McLeod, AIA, Vice-President; Daniel Johnson, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer; Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, Immediate Past-President; Michael Hoffman, AIA, Harry Hunt, AIA, Diantha Korzun, AIA, Stephen Kredell, AIA, Donna Leban, AIA and Lisa Rovner, AIA.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.

Budget Meeting

Prior to the Board Meeting, the Officers met to prepare a proposed budget for 2009.  The proposed budget will be sent to the Board.  It was proposed that the Web Ad fees for Job Opportunities be raised from $50 to $100.

High Performance Schools

1.   Jeff Forward of Forward Thinking Green Technology Consultants came to the meeting to discuss legislation on school construction standards.  A bill was proposed during the last Legislative Session, but saw no action.  Jeff thinks it would be prudent to push for legislation now while there is a moratorium on school construction.  Vermont is the only New England State without “Green Standards” for schools.

2. Jeff asked for support from AIA Vermont to bring this matter before the Building Professionals’ Group.

3. AIA Vermont will ask the Building Professional’s Group if they would be amendable to a meeting in December.

a.  Jeff and Guy will compose an e-mail to send to the group.

b. Jeff will invite the School Superintendents’ Organization as well as a representative of the Vermont School Boards.

Committee Reports

1.   Program Committee – John

a. John distributed copies of a revised program calendar, which is still a “work in progress”.

1.)  “Beyond Style” was suggested as an alternative to “Honest Architecture” but the final title has not been determined.  The title in question is for the whole year.

2.   Public Policy  -  Guy

a. Guy will be working with Jeff Forward and the Building Professionals’ Group.

3.  Long Range Planning – Lauren

a.  This Committee will be meeting quarterly.

Board Structure

1. Donna and Wendy will be stepping down from the Board.

a.  Donna will continue to represent AIA Vermont at the ICC meetings.

2.  Guy and Michael will contact prospective new members for the Board.

Upcoming Events

1.   Annual Meeting

a.  Michael asked the Board if one of the BSA Jurors should be invited to the Annual Meeting and Design Award Presentations to speak on behalf of the Jury.  This was agreed to and Michael will do the inviting.  John offered to make reservations at The Middlebury Inn.

Other items for discussion

1.   Calendar Update  - Lisa

a.   Lisa brought samples of Calendar lay-outs and reported that Queen City Printers will produce 500 Calendars for $3,750.

b.   Hanne will notify the photographic winners with congratulations and a note that they will be recognized at The Annual Meeting.
2.   Vermont Neighborhood Task Force will be represented at the Vermont Housing and Finance Agency’s Conference on November 18th.
a.   Harry requested $35 for the cost of an AIA Vermont booth.  The request was granted.
3.  “ Canstruction”  - Guy
a.   Guy recommended that we delay last meeting’s decision to have “Canstruction” every other year.  He would like to send out an e-mail early in 2009 to get a reading on interest from members and others on forming teams.
b.    It was suggested that AIA Vermont have a bigger presence at the “Canstruction” event.
New Business

1.   George Turner, AIA would like to partner with AIA Vermont in pushing legislative action on “falling Barns”.
a. Guy will invite him to the January Board Meeting.
Next Meeting:  Tuesday, January 13, 2009 at Chaplin Hall, Norwich University, 6:00 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Williams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

